
PAL Library Cooperative 
Minutes of the Governing Board Meeting held on Monday, November 20, 2023.

The meeting was held at the Levy County Library System HQ Admin Office; Bronson, Florida.

The meeting was called to order at 10:08 AM by Ms. Nancy Taylor, acting Chairperson. She established that a quorum was present.  Members attending were Ms. Ester Tibbs and Mr. Larry McDaniel of Alachua County; Mr. David Kendall (remotely, via phone) and Mr. John Meeks of Levy County; and Ms. Rosemary Anderson and Ms. Nancy Taylor of Putnam County.
Also attending were: Ms. Marlene Glennon, PAL Administrator; Ms. Joyce West, Public Services Division Director, Alachua County Library System; Ms. Darlene Slattery, Levy County Library System Director; and Ms. Mischa Johns, Special Projects Coordinator, Putnam County Library System.

Members of the public in attendance: Ms. Wendy Simons, Media Programs Specialist, Putnam County Library System; Ms. Layce Hallman, Levy County Library System Office Manager and Programs Coordinator, and Ms. Jacqueline Bell, Levy County Library System Office Secretary.
Ms. Anderson made a motion to approve the agenda, and was seconded by Ms. Tibbs.  All were in agreement.
Mr. Meeks made a motion to approve the corrected minutes as presented at the meeting, and was seconded by Ms. Tibbs.  All were in agreement.

Mr. Kendall presented the treasurer’s reports for the final quarter of FY 2023 for PAL’s State Aid and for the first month of FY 2024.  He said the bank balances and QuickBooks reconciliation reports that Ms. Glennon has done are all accurate.  Upon motion by Mr. Meeks, and seconded by Ms. Anderson, all approved these reports.  


The board reviewed Ms. Glennon’s Administrator’s Report. No action needed.  
New Business:
---Election for PAL Board officers to serve during the next two fiscal years (2024-2025).  Ms. Taylor will serve as Chair, Mr. Meeks will serve as Vice-Chair, and Mr. Kendall will remain as Treasurer.  Ms. Anderson made a motion to approve these nominations, and was seconded by Mr. McDaniel.  All were in agreement.

---The board reviewed the Combined Budget for PAL’s Fiscal Year 2024 State Aid to Libraries application.  Ms. Tibbs made a motion to approve this document, and was seconded by Mr. McDaniel.  All were in agreement.

---The board reviewed the Annual Performance Review template for the administrator.  Ms. Tibbs suggested that future Administrator’s Reports follow the format of this template.  It will be implemented at the May meeting each year, and completed at the August meeting.  Mr. Meeks made a motion to approve this template, seconded by Mr. Kendall.  All were in agreement.
---Ms. Glennon presented the PAL Governing Board meeting schedule for calendar year 2024.  Ms. Anderson made a motion to approve it, seconded by Ms. Tibbs.  All were in agreement.

There being no other new business, the Governing Board concluded the rest of its business as follows:

-Heard comments from Governing Board members.

-Heard comments from the Library Directors and their county library employees.

-Asked for comments from citizens of which there were none.

-Announced that the next meeting of the Governing Board will be held on Monday, February 26, 2024, at 10:00 am, at the Alachua County Library System HQ in Gainesville.
With its business being completed, upon motion by Mr. Meeks, seconded by Ms. Tibbs, the Governing Board adjourned at 11:04 AM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Marlene Glennon

